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Forward by Stan Price 

The following is a two month long article prepared by Jim Montague (“Monty the 
Answer Man”) who was probably one of the most knowledgeable Swift mechanics ever.   
This article appeared in the May and June issues (1998) of Vintage magazine and is 
reprinted with their permission.  Thanks Jan.  As you read the article “Monty” will 
occasionally give an idea that yields performance at the risk of long-term safety.  An 
example of this being to remove Cleveland Brakes and go back to original because they 
are lighter.  Not wise.  He also mentions this in his article that not all of the ideas 
mentioned are prudent, only ideas for saving weight and gaining performance.  In the end 
I believe performance is created by aerodynamic and cooling drag reduction, keeping her 
light and tight, proper rigging, and then – horsepower.   

Enjoy this wisdom of the past.  Much of it still applies, some of it is more in line with 
trying to create a Reno Racer, and some of it is possibly not applicable to your current 
Swift.   

I believe that there is a balance between Safety and performance with Safety being the 
winner.  If you are trying for the Reno races you can adjust your ratio but sometimes the 
results can be catastrophic. 

I say again, there are many thoughts in this article that “Monty” admits have been printed 
in manuals and may be very unwise due to the age of the airplane (example would be the 
entry speed for snap rolls statement from an approved source.  Bad idea.) 
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